
St Bartholomew’s C of E Primary 

Relationships and Sex Education (RSE) Consultation Report      Spring 2021 

In line with government guidelines and the new RSE curriculum St Bartholomew’s C of E Primary 

School consulted on their RSE Policy with parents and stakeholders from the 22nd February 2021 to 

the 31st March 2021. Prior to the consultation a working party group consisting of staff and 

governors discussed the curriculum, draft policy document and other supporting documents . 

(letters, powerpoint presentation, survey and information leaflet) that would provide information 

for parents and stakeholders. Parents were informed of the consultation by newsletter and the 

information and questionnaire was posted on the school website. Parents had the opportunity to 

comment and offer suggestions for the new policy.  

 

At the end of the consultation period 17 stakeholders had responded to the questionnaire (two of 

the 17 were staff members testing the survey)  With a school population of over 500 pupils this was 

not a significant response. The vast majority of the responses were very positive with only 5.88% 

stating that they would not be happy for their child to take part in RSE lessons. This was one 

stakeholder. Five other parents expressed that they would consider withdrawing their child from 

lessons. It was explained that sex education and conception was not covered until year 6. This has 

now been made clear in the policy  

The survey responses were as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Actions following consultation  

 

1. Revise the policy to make clear that sex education is taught in year 6 

2. Inform parents prior to sex education lessons being delivered.    

3. Share further information with parents about what will be taught in sex education prior to 

lessons being delivered. Ensure curriculum information is available for parents on the 

website.  

4. Offer information to parents to assist with discussions at home about RSE.  

5. Review the policy in line with recommended dates.  

 



 

 

 


